
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
November 14, 2013
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:40 a.m. at the Roseville Public Library.  


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Hames (Center Line), Lusardi (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Sterling (Eastpointe), Slivka (Fraser), Thomas (MacDonald), Harvey (Roseville), Burgeson (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (SLC/Sterling Heights), Urban (Warren).


Absent:

Kent (Harper Woods), White-Owens (Lenox), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Worrell (Mount Clemens), Graham (Ray), ? (Romeo), Russ (Troy), Doege (Utica), Frezza and Linsday (SLC).


Guests: 
None
II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Harvey made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by Lusardi. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.


      Slivka made a motion to approve the October 10, 2013 minutes, supported by Urban. Motion Carried.

IV. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System

Turgeon and Shaughnessy attended a SirsiDynix Consortia meeting last week. The group discussed RDA, Enterprise, and other software issues and how they related to consortia. Advice was also received regarding the full use of text messaging, which will be brought up at the next Shared Tech meeting. Turgeon discussed the future use of ipads and other tablets and that SLC needs to develop some type of plan or policy related to the support of these new devices. 
B. 2014 SLC Holidays

Lusardi made a motion to approve the proposed 2014 SLC Holidays. The motion was supported by Slivka. Motion Carried.
V. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone

MLA is watching a bill regarding library staff requirements being lowered. The next DSLRT meeting will be tomorrow at the Roseville Public Library and will focus on community partnerships.
B. PLA Bus

Turgeon asked if there was enough interest in contracting with a bus company to take people to the PLA Conference in March in Indianapolis. There was some interest. Turgeon will contact TLN to see if there would be enough interest before signing a contract. The bus would leave on Tuesday, March 11th and return on Saturday, March 15th. The cost would be between $90 - $100.
C. MiLibraryCard


Turgeon will promote it again on michlib-l. There are 17 libraries signed up so far.
D. Zinio Promotion Event

The event will be held on Monday, December 2nd at 9:30 a.m. at CMM. There will be a continental breakfast. Legislators, directors and library trustees will receive invitations.

E. Records Retentin Review/Discussion


Directors discussed records retention and provided tips about labeling and organizing files for discard at appropriate intervals. Library boards should approve their records retention policy. Future topics for discussion that were suggested: meeting room policies, self-publishing and programs, fundraising, having a lawyer come to a meeting to ask questions, and behavior policies.
VI. Member Libraries’ Announcements/Concerns


Thank You to the Roseville Public Library for hosting today’s Advisory Council Meeting. We will have Jean’s Retirement Lunch after the January Council meeting.
 ARM –Business as usual.
CHE – Will be conducting PT Adult Services Librarian interviews.

CLL – Heather is now a FT employee responsible for the library and parks and recreation. CLL is increasing fines from $0.15/day to $0.25/day. Had a Little Mermaid program. Will send information to libraries about it.
CMM – The new South branch demolition started. Occupancy should be in late May. Working on a ballot question for a new millage for the library in August. Purchasing Freegal and 3M Cloud Library to begin in December. The DSLRT survey is now available to enter data.
EPL – Two bathroom renovations are completed. Will not be replacing the back bathrooms. Had a Zombie program (disaster preparedness) that was successful. Will have a silent auction in December.

FRA – Hosting the annual Christmas Caper on the first Saturday in December with Santa, Mrs. Claus, and a “reindeer” dog. Had a MET program and a mailbox fraud program. The Director posting closes at the end of November.
HPW – Absent
LEN – Absent


LWM – Absent
MPL – Had a Friends’ program with classical guitarist Bill Russell. Having a Stevie B’s fundraiser that will provide 30% of sales to the library. Saturday, November 30th is local shopping day in downtown New Baltimore, the Friends will have their Bazaar that day.

MTC – Absent

RAY – Absent
ROG – Absent
RSV – Looking at hiring Library Science student interns. Working on restructuring the Local History collection. Working on moving the public pcs. Having an all day Harry Potter program next Friday.
SCS – Has new City Manager and now has to provide a weekly report and an annual report. Please send examples to Rosemary.
SBL – Dale is the new Director. Working with local Kiwanis on Letters to Santa program.  
SHL – City millage passed.
TPL – Absent
UPL – Absent
WPL – Lots of programming scheduled. The Busch Library celebrated its 50th Anniversary with mayor, city council and legislators, with a magician, storyteller, and 1963 items on display. The Friends sponsored the refreshments. The library created a programming mailing to be put in water bills. John Robertson is now the head of WCV branch.
VII. Public Participation


None.
VIII.  Adjournment


The meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

IX. Next meeting date 

The next meeting will be December 12 at 9:30 a.m. at the Mac Donald Public Library. A great breakfast will be served starting at 9:00 a.m. with an egg strata, French toast and more!
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